
By Rev. Frank Wyche, Pastor 
September means beginning a new church program 

year, resuming regular meetings and activities, and re-
turning to “normal” Sunday School and morning wor-
ship hours. In addition to our summer worship schedule 
June-August, many organizations and committees took 
off for the summer, or had fewer meetings than usual. 

 In September, the Presbyterian 
 Women’s Circle meetings and 
 Bible  Study  resume,  weekly 
 Choir practices return, and  all 
 committees   will   meet   regu- 
 larly. 
   The 2016-2017 program year 
 begins   with  the  return   of  the 
 regular Sunday School time of 
 9:55 a.m.  for  adult  and  youth 
 Sunday   School,   and   Sunday 

morning worship at 11:00 a.m. 
Celebration of Life 

The first special event of the new year will be the 

Presbyterian Women’s Celebration of Life program, 

their annual memorial service for those who died in the 

previous year. The service will be held at 7:30 p.m. on 

Tuesday, Sept. 6. Those being remembered this year 

are Doris Smith, Raymond Cline, Ruby Durham, and 

Giles Trimble. (See story on back page.) 

Welcome Back Brunch 
The Christian Education Committee will again host a 

Welcome Back Brunch to welcome everyone back for 
the new program year. The committee will provide a 
variety of breakfast and brunch foods and beverages. 
This fellowship meal is on the second Sunday of Sep-
tember since summer isn’t really over until after Labor 
Day for many folks. 

PW Luncheon and Bible Study 
The Women of the Church invite any and all mem-

bers to attend the first Circle meeting of the year on 
Tuesday, September 13. A special salad and sandwich 
lunch will be provided in honor of all who attend to 
find out more about the Circle and its monthly Bible 
Study. 

The theme for this year’s study is Colossians: Against 
the Tide. Through various topics we will  study  
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2016-2017 Program Will Begin On September 4 

Sunday, Sept. 4 – Resume regular worship hours: 
Sunday School, 9:55 a.m.; Worship, 11:00 a.m. 

Monday, Sept. 5 – Labor Day church office closed 
Tuesday, Sept. 6 – Celebration of Life, Presbyteri-

an Women’s memorial service, 7:30 p.m., Sanctuary 
Sunday, Sept. 11 – Sunday School, 9:55 a.m.; 

Worship, 11:00 a.m.; Welcome Back Brunch after 
Worship; Christian Education Committee, 6:00 p.m. 

Tuesday, Sept. 13 – Presbyterian Women Salad & 
Sandwich Luncheon, 12:30 p.m.; Circles 1 & 2 meet, 
1:30 p.m. 

Sunday, Sept. 18 – Sunday School, 9:55 a.m.; 
Worship, 11:00 a.m. 

Thursday, Sept. 22 – Session meets, 7:00 p.m. 
Sunday, Sept. 25 – Sunday School, 9:55 a.m.; 

Worship, 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday, Sept. 27 – Sunday School, 9:55 a.m.; 

Worship, 11:00 a.m.; Youth Group, 6:30 p.m. 
Wednesday, Sept. 28 – PEP Club, 1:00 p.m. 
Sunday, Oct. 2 – World Communion Sunday; Sun-

day School, 9:55 a.m.; Worship, 11:00 a.m. 
Sunday, Oct. 9 – Hebron Homecoming Sunday, 

with a covered-dish luncheon to follow the service 

the principles for living a Christian life in a non-
Christian culture. This year’s study is from Christianity 
Today’s selections of Bible studies and small group les-
sons. Study booklets will be provided free of charge by 
the Women of the Church.  
  The luncheon and fellowship will begin at 12:30 p.m. 
with a short business meeting, and Bible Study will fol-
low from 1:30-3:00 p.m. We are looking forward to 
seeing some new faces on September 13 – and monthly 
thereafter – as well as the faces of our faithful current 
members. Criteria to attend: A desire to get to know 
some of your fellow members better, as well as a desire 
to increase your knowledge of the Bible and its teach-
ings. 
  If you have any questions, please contact Joy Cole-
man (885-0997) or Sandy Showalter (886-8045). 



  Very special birthday wishes to: Mar ie Wood who 

will be 88 on September 3; Dick Miller who will be 87 

on September 23; and Buddy Wright who will be 90 on 

September 29. 

  Congratulations to: Haskins and Joyce Coleman 

who will be married 58 years on September 6; and to 

Jim and Louise McGavock who will be married 64 

years on September 21. 

  Reminder: If you have been omitted from our birthday 

list, or if you know of someone who should be includ-

ed, please call the church at 885-1648 with the infor-

mation, as we don’t want to miss anyone. 

PEP Club Will Meet September 28 
The PEP Club will meet on Wednesday, Sept. 28, at 

1:00 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Come join us! 

September Birthdays 
And Anniversaries 

September birthdays are: 

Dana Christian   1 

Betty Piner    2 

Charlie Drumheller   3 

David Smiley    3 

Ellen Stone Johnson   3 

Marie Wood    3 

John Puffenbarger   4 

Betty Whitmore   9 

Benny Cook  11 

Chadwick Bazzrea 14 

Hunter Jones  14 

Emily Dundas Breeden 17 

Pam Shiflet   18 

Scott Shiflet  19 

Dustin Bentley 21 

Maxine Carpenter 22 

Margaret Henderson 23 

Dick Miller  23 

Áine Waller  27 

Kelley Cash  29 

Buddy Wright  29 

Scott Cline  30 

Thanks to All Who Hosted 
 Lemonade on the Lawn 

The Fellowship Committee wants to 

thank the many people who provided 

refreshments during the summer months 

for Lemonade on the Lawn. This special 

time was an opportunity for fellowship 

and visitation under a beautiful canopy 

of trees. Thanks to everyone who helped in any way, 

and especially those who provided food and beverages 

for the weekly fellowship event. 

Thanks again, and we look forward to a wonderful 

season next year! 

Homecoming Will Be October 9 
Hebron’s annual Heritage Sunday will be held Octo-

ber 9, with a covered-dish lunch to follow morning 

worship. Meats/main courses and beverages will be 

provided by the church. Everyone is invited to attend! 

As part of the event, Bobbi Kennedy is working on 

family trees and is looking for articles or obituaries of 

Hebron church members, photos of family members or 

events at Hebron (such as weddings, family reunions, 

Bible school, holiday dinners, men’s meetings, wom-

en’s circles, baptisms, etc.), newspaper articles related 

to Hebron or the neighborhood (such as Swoope Chap-

el, or Oak Grove Chapel and school). She is making 

genealogy notebooks to be presented to the church and 

kept in the library for reference. If you have any perti-

nent information, please get it to Bobbi as soon as pos-

sible, so she can have the notebooks finished in time 

for display at our 2016 Homecoming on Oct. 9. 

     Please email information to Bobbi Kennedy at 
dancefan53@yahoo.com, or leave the information at 
the church office for her to pick up. She would like to 
receive the material as soon as possible, to allow time 
to do additional research and to compile the booklets. 

World Communion Sunday will be 

October 2 this year, and Hebron will 

celebrate the Sacrament of the Lord’s 

Supper during morning worship on 

that day. 

   The first Sunday in October is 

always World Communion Sunday. 

On this day Christians celebrate their 

oneness in Christ, the Prince of 

Peace, in the midst of the world we 

are called to serve – a world ever more in need of 

peacemaking. Because of the emphasis upon the need 

for the peace of Christ among Christians and the need 

for peace throughout the world the Presbyterian Church 

2 

World Communion Sunday and Peace & Global Witness Offering Will Be Oct. 2 

(U.S.A.) Peace & Global Witness Offering (formerly 

the Peacemaking offering) is received on World Com-

munion Sunday. 

World Communion Sunday began in the Shadyside 

Presbyterian Church in Pittsburgh PA in 1933. The 

United Presbyterian Church began observing the event 

as a denomination in 1936, with Presbyterian churches 

throughout the United States and the world all observ-

ing the sacrament of the Lord’s Supper on the same 

Sunday. 

The Peace and Global Witness Offering is one of four 

national offerings Hebron receives, along with Christ-

mas Joy, One Great Hour of Sharing, and Pentecost. 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 Resume 
Regular Hours 
Worship at 
11:00 a.m. 

5 Labor Day 

Church Office 
Closed 

6 Presbyter- 

ian Women’s 
Celebration 
of Life service 
7:30 p.m. 

7 Commit-

ment/Witness 
Cmte., 6 p.m. 
 

   Property 
Committee,  
6:30 p.m. 

8 9   Bible 

Study 10 a.m. 
10 

11 Welcome 

Back Brunch 
After Church 
 

Christian Ed 
Committee 
Meets, 6 p.m. 

12 13 PW Salad 

& Sandwich 
Lunch, 12:30 
 

Circles 
1 & 2 Meet, 
1:30 p.m., 
Bible Study 

14 Congre-

gational Min-
istries Com-
mittee Meets, 
6:30 p.m. 
 

  Choir Prac- 
tice, 7:30 pm 

15 16  Bible 

Study 10 a.m. 
17 

18 19 20 21 Choir 

Practice, 
7:30 p.m. 

22    Session 

Meets, 7 p.m. 
 
 
 
   

First Day 
of Autumn 

23   24 

25 26 27 28 

PEP Club 
Meets, 1 p.m. 
 

  Choir Prac- 
tice, 7:30 pm 

29 30  Bible 

Study 10 a.m. 
 

September 2016 
Hebron Presbyterian Church 

Sunday School 9:55 A.M./Worship 11 A.M. 

Looking Ahead… 
 

Oct. 2 – World Communion 
 Sunday 
Oct. 9 – Homecoming Sunday, 
      Covered-dish Luncheon 

 Children’s Church Leaders 
   4: Tracy Mayer 
 11: Donna Moyer 
 18: Hebron Youth Group 
 25: Julia & Scott Martin 
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Hebron Presbyterian Church 

prepared a book-

let for the ser-

vice, with obitu-

aries, photos and 

special remem-

brances. 

After the serv-

ice there will be 

a time to gather 

for conversation 

and refreshments 

in the Session 

Room immediately behind the Sanctuary. 

Everyone is invited to attend this special service 

by the Presbyterian Women. 

Hebron’s “Celebration of Life” service, spon-

sored by Hebron’s Presbyterian Women and for-

merly known as the annual Memorial Service, will 

be held Tuesday, Sept. 6, at 7:30 p.m. in the church 

Sanctuary, said event coordinator Meredith Ar-

neson. 

This is the service where tribute is paid to those 

of our church family who have passed away since 

September of the previous year. It is a time when 

friends and family will be able to share meaningful 

remembrances. 

Those being remembered this year are Doris 

Smith, Raymond Cline, Ruby Durham, and Giles 

Trimble. 

Program coordinator Meredith Arneson has again 

óCelebration of Lifeô Memorial Service Will Be Sept. 6 
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